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September 4, 2018

Mr. Craig Silvertooth
VivoPower

Suite 209H

2540 King Arthur Blvd.
Lewisville, TX 75056

Re:  Solar Farm Proposal
Arkwright Dump Site
Spartanburg, SC

Dear Mr. Silvertooth:

Thank you for your recent proposal for the development of a solar farm at the Arkwright Dump site.
After careful evaluation of the dump closure methodology, concerns regarding the potential for
differential settlement, and the uncertainties regarding site ground water contamination, the City of
Spartanburg has decided not to pursue the development of a solar facility at the Arkwright Dump
site.

Should your firm have interest in the development of a solar facility at another location and should
that facility be able to offer significant community benefit in the form of job creation targeted to
low/moderate income individuals, reduced electrical rates for a defined low income population, or
creation of a recurring income stream that could be directed to community development or
neighborhood revitalization activities that would benefit low/moderate income individuals in
Spartanburg, the city would be interested in further discussion.

Again, thank you for your interest.

Siricerely,

Ed Memmott, City Manager
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